Dear Sara Jane,

Thank you for taking the time to share your thoughts on energy generation in Vermont. I believe there is no greater challenge and opportunity to Vermont and our world than the challenge of changing the way we use and produce energy.
Any form of power generation will have some environmental impacts. That is why I continue to be a strong supporter of energy efficiency, and why I am proud that through investments over the last 15 years we have reduced Vermont's projected electricity needs by more than 13 percent. Where we do need energy generation, we have a responsibility to look at local, clean, low-emission, renewable energy to reduce our carbon footprint and spur the local economy. Wind power is one way to accomplish that here in Vermont along with solar power, hydropower, and biomass energy.
A diverse, renewable portfolio of energy sources helps address climate change and provides ratepayer protection against a volatile energy market. We have expanded wind generation in Vermont over the last decade, increased solar energy by ten times since I became Governor, and expanded our net metering program more than sevenfold. We have done this while growing a clean energy economy that now supports over 16,000 jobs. We have done this while being the only state in New England where year-over-year data shows Vermont's electric rates for residential, commercial, and industrial customers have all come down. Meanwhile, utility customers in our neighboring states have experienced double-digit rate increases over the past several years.
I understand the concerns you have raised. I believe that Vermont law provides a process through the Public Service Board to appropriately weigh and balance the merits of individual wind project proposals. Within that process the Department of Public Service will continue to advocate for Vermonters and work to ensure that concerns raised by communities are thoroughly considered. In addition, legislation I signed into law in June provides automatic party status for towns wishing to intervene in any Public Service Board proceeding, to ensure that communities can have greater access to the Board process. 
Again, thank you for your correspondence, and I will keep your thoughts in mind. Please don't hesitate to reach out if I can be of assistance in the future.
Sincerely,
Peter Shumlin
Governor
109 State Street, Pavilion
Montpelier, Vermont 05609
